
Pupils scoop interview with  rock legend 

Brian May  
On Tuesday 24th November, 
The 2 Show had the ultimate 
privilege of interviewing rock 
legend Dr Brian May, best 
known as the lead guitarist of 
the band óQueenô. The 
interviewing team, Tone 
Blakesley and Bailey 
Abson, along with Mr 
Whitehead, travelled down 
to Surrey after school for the 
interview.  Brian was very 
generous with his time, 
spending almost an hour with 
the team.  After welcoming 
their guest, Tone asked Brian 
how he felt after being 
awarded the óBand of the 
Year Awardô at the Classic 
Rock ñRoll of Honour 
Awardsò.  

Brian went on to talk about 
performing live on top of 
Buckingham Palace. He also 
spoke movingly about  
óMother Loveô the last song 
that Queen recorded with 
Freddie Mercury before he 
passed away. He explained 
that he had to complete the 
vocals himself. Brian is also 
an astrophysicist, he gave 
fascinating answers to Tone 
and Baileyôs questions, 
including stories about having 
an asteroid named in his 
honour and developing the 
first high definition 
stereoscopic (3D) image of 
Pluto.  
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During the course of this interview Brian 
surprised Tone and Bailey by asking them 
questions, including asking about the 
ñdriving forceò behind doing The 2 Show.  

Following the interview, Tone talked about 
his experience, ñThis has to be the 
greatest privilege that Unit Radio has ever 
given me and I will never forget this 
highlight of my school life. I would like to 
thank Brian for giving up his time to allow 
us to have this unique opportunity for Unit 
Radioò. 

Who will The 2 Show interview next? 
Watch this space!  

You can listen to this episode on the Unit 
Radio website at www.unitradio.co.uk 

http://www.unitradio.co.uk


Anthropology day at Roehampton University  

Students in Year 12 have been 
studying social and cultural 
anthropology as part of their IB 
programme and have been 
learning about the basics of 
anthropology such as planning 
and undertaking field work, to 
investigating different ideas of 
identity and what forms identity. 

As part of their studies, students 
were invited to take part in an 
anthropology day run by 
Roehampton University and were 
given the opportunity to take part 
in a number of óminiô lectures at 
the campus in West London. The 
talks were on biological 
anthropology, Professor Stuart 
Semple spoke about his 
research on Barbary macaques 
and their complex social needs 
and Dr Todd Rae looked at the 
óhard tissueô differences between 
homo sapiens, apes and 

monkeys. 

Students took a tour of the 
anthropology department, including 
the teaching rooms and wet labs. 
They then attended more lectures 
on topics ranging from óvampires, 
zombies and witchcraftô to ómonkey 
facebookingô, where they were 
shown how the macaques have 
their own social networks which 
are even more complex than our 
own. 

The day was rounded off with a 
talk from Dr Jonathan Skinner, who 
went through Roehamptonôs 
anthropology departmentsô record, 
of achieving a student satisfaction 
rating of 100% with 91% of its 
students being in education or 
work six months after their studies. 
The students were then given 
ideas for career paths after 
studying an anthropology degree. 
Students came away feeling better 

Gir ls get involved in science  

òit was an enlightening 

experience, we 

expanded our 

knowledge of 

anthropology, the 

history of it, the use of 

field studies and the 

range of studies 

available at degree 

leveló Shane Moran 
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Science news  

Girls from the year 10 Grammar stream 

took part in a Physics workshop run by Liz 

Hutchins from the Institute of Physics. 

For more than 25 years only 20% of pupils 

progressing on to A-level physics have 

been girls, despite equal success being 

shared between the genders in GCSE 

Physics and Science.  The Malling School 

Science department is aiming to redress 

this balance. 

Pupils discussed stereotyping and careers 

in physics before they carried out practical 

activities and related them to the real world. 

The girls particularly enjoyed making straw 

whistles, making hydrogel beads disappear 

and looking at centripetal force.  

Serena gets to grips with 

a straw whistle. 

informed, not only about 
anthropology but also of 
university life and the 
options available. 

Ellie finds out about 
friction using some rice 

and a pencil 



Term 2 has again been filled 
with some fantastic events and 
opportunities for our pupils and 
I hope you enjoy reading about 
them in this magazine. In 
particular, we are proud of Year 
11 pupil Poppy Greenrod for 
being elected as a Youth 
Councillor for Tonbridge and 
Malling and of our 2 Show radio 
presenters for securing an 
interview with Brian May of the 
rock band Queen. We 
celebrated the success of our 
pupils public examinations at 
our awards evening and 
enjoyed a celebration of 
Christmas with our choir and 
orchestra at our carol concert 
this term. We even had time to 
put on a staff pantomime 
although I am not sure we will 
see any of the performers on 
the stage again any time soon!   

 

As we approach Christmas at 
TMS our thoughts turn to those 
less fortunate than ourselves. 
As usual we have held various 
charity events throughout the 
term and are proud to have 
supported Children in Need, 
Syrian refugees, homeless 
people in the local area and 
some of our own families who 
we know will be struggling this 
winter. I am always amazed at 
the generosity of our children, 
especially when many of them 
do not have much themselves.  

 

With reports of some horrific 
events across the world during 
November we have naturally 

turned our thoughts towards 
those affected by terrorism and 
civil war and like others across 
the world, our pupils have 
grappled with the complexities 
involved. With the demands of 
the modern world and with the 
difficulties many families face in 
their lives, it is easy to focus on 
our own problems but at this 
time of year we should 
celebrate the positive things in 
our lives and remember that no 
matter how hard life may seem, 
it will be much worse for those 
suffering the effects of war and 
terrorism this winter. We must 
remember how lucky we are to 
have a right to an education in a 
safe and protected environment 
when so many people around 
the world have so little.  

 

I would like to thank our pupils, 
parents and teachers on behalf 
of all of those people we have 
helped this year and I hope that 
together we have done our bit 
to make the world a better 
place. 

 

I wish you a wonderful 
Christmas holiday and hope 
that the new year brings 
happiness, prosperity and 
success to you all.  

ò We must remember 

how lucky we are to 

have a right to an 

education in a safe 

and protected 

environmentó  
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A message from the Principal  

Mr Carl Roberts  

A positive end to the year  



A trip to Bluewater Shopping Centre  
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School trips  

On Wednesday 18th November 
the Year 12 Work Skills pupils 
went to Bluewater Shopping 
Centre as part of their Personal 
Awareness Course. The course 
is divided into practical units 
which allow pupils to work on 
everyday scenarios whilst 
building self-confidence and 
resilience. 

Pupils have been working on a 
unit entitled óManaging My 
Moneyô and the trip gave them 
an opportunity to demonstrate 
their budgeting skills whilst 
encouraging interactions in 

everyday environments.  

The trip was very successful for the 

pupils and a visit to the food court was 

amongst the highlights of their day. Pupils 

also enjoyed the chance to get some 

Christmas gifts for their families and 

practice their communication skills. 

Pupils had a chance to use 

their practical skills when 

ordering food in a 

restaurant  

English theatre trip to Of Mice and Men 

On Thursday 19th November the English 
department and 42 pupils from years 11-13 
enjoyed a theatre production of Of Mice and 
Men.  It was an encore performance of the 
current Broadway theatre production starring 
Chris OôDowd as Lennie and James Franco as 
George so although we were sat in the Odeon 
cinema in Maidstone, we felt as if we were in 
the decidedly more salubrious surroundings of 
a Broadway theatre.  The interval and the 
applause at the end only added to the 
atmosphere. 

The pupils had a very enjoyable evening and 

were able to make perceptive comments about 

both the characterisation and the staging of 

the piece. Many already have a love of the 

theatre and we hope that this evening will 

encourage others to attend more theatrical 

events.  Our next visit will be to An Inspector 

Calls in January at the Marlowe Theatre in 

Canterbury. 



On Saturday 21st November, the 
Unit Radio team participated in 
the Trudy Dean óYou Decideô 
eventô hosted by Kent County 
Council at The Malling School. 
The team presented their bid with 
the hopes of raising extra funds 
for the purchase of new 
equipment to help in the 
production of their future radio 
shows, plays and interviews. In 
the Dragonôs Den style format of 
the fundraiser, groups were 
allowed just three minutes to 
stand up and present their case 
for funding; the audience then 
voted for their favourite cause. 
For Unit Radio, Tone Blakesley, 
Bailey Abson and Conner 
Seales took to the floor and 
wowed the audience telling their 
own stories of how Unit Radio 
has helped them become the 
confident students they are 
today. Their tales were both 
insightful and meaningful and 
clearly appealed to the audience, 
as they won the most votes for 
any participating group. It was 
great to see this project, initiated 
and run for many years by 
teacher Mr Whitehead, receiving 
such recognition and acclaim. 

As Bailey said about the event, ñI 
enjoyed getting up in costume 
with my bros, and being able to 
do what I do best and perform 
our speech rather than just read 
it. I feel this was a big reason 
why we came first, because with 
our confidence and performing 
skills we engaged and captured 
their hearts. The feeling of being 
announced in first place was 
astoundingò.  

Indeed, the students put on a 
stunning and heart-felt 

performance and it was great to 
see them supported by so many 
friends and family members. 
Even past Unit Radio club 
members came to cheer them 
along too. With the funding now 
in the bag, we can no 
doubt expect to see more 
amazingly edited and high-quality 
Unit Radio shows in the future. 

The 2 show wins ôYou Decideõ funding  

ò the feeling of being 

announced in first 

place was 

astoundingó Bailey 

Abson 
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Our community  

The unit radio team proudly receiving their award  



Our pupils were enthusiastic 

and happy to support Children in 

need again this year.  They 

were given the opportunity to 

pay Ã1 to the charity and have a 

non uniform day or could dress 

up as a super hero.  Lunch time 

was extended so that pupils 

could get involved in the charity 

activities around the school.  

Among others there was a very 

popular cake sale, face painting 

and some charity sports events, 

however as usual,  the most 

popular way to give money to 

the charity was the annual ósoak 

the teacherô event.  We would 

like to thank the teachers and 

pupils for supporting this event 

which raised an amazing Ã780 

Children in need 
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Our community  


